
Alan Wilson
Attorney General

January 18, 2018

Mr. Marshall Taylor, General Counsel
South Carolina Department of Health and Environment Control
2600 Bull Street

Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Mr. Taylor:

You seek guidance concerning the licensure of lay midwives in South Carolina.
Currently, the Department of Health and Environmental Control ("DHEC") licenses and
regulates the practice of midwifery by lay midwives. You note that § 40-47-5 ̂  creates
ambiguity regarding this licensure and regulation.

By way of background, you provide the following information:

I. BACKGROUND OF DHEC'S REGULATION OF MIDWIFERY

DHEC currently licenses and oversees the practice of midwifery by lay midwives in
South Carolina pursuant to Regulation 61-24, Licensed Midwives. There are
currently 36 lay midwives licensed by DHEC in South Carolina. DHEC relies on its
general health powers for authority to regulate lay midwives. S^ S.C. Code Ann.
Section 44-1-140. Two statutory provisions mention DHEC's licensure of midwives;
however, no statute specifically directs DHEC to regulate midwifery.

The South Carolina Board of Health, predecessor to DHEC, first adopted rules
for midwives in 1919. Rules and regulations for midwives have since been amended
several times, most recently in 2013. A brief history of the regulation of midwifery is
as follows:

• October 22, 1919 — The State Board of Health approved an amendment to
its Sanitary Code to adopt rules governing midwives.
• July 14, 1937 - Rules and Regulations Governing Midwives in the State of
South Carolina, Approved and Promulgated by the Executive Committee of
the South Carolina State Board of Health. (Sanitary Codes, 1937, pp. 60-63)
• January 27, 1946 - Revised midwife regulation filed with Secretary of State
after approval by Executive Committee of the Board of Health on December
1, 1945.
• February 26, 1979 - DHEC files Notice of Proposed Regulation for repeal
of R.6 1 -24, Licensed Midwives, with Legislative Counsel. 3-4 S.C. Reg. 24
(Mar. 8, 1979).
• May 8, 1 979 - Board of Health and Environmental Control approves
repeal of R.6 1 -24. Annual Report of the Department of Health and
Environmental Control of South Carolina, Vol. 101, p. 9 (1980).
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